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    BULLETIN NO. 11-28 
 
TO: ALL INSURERS TRANSACTING PRIVATE PASSENGER 

AUTOMOBILE INSURANCE IN NEW JERSEY 
 
FROM: THOMAS B. CONSIDINE, COMMISSIONER 
 
RE: QUARTERLY UEZ IN-FORCE PRIVATE PASSENGER 

AUTOMOBILE EXPOSURE REPORTS  
 
 The rule governing the quarterly reporting of UEZ in-force private passenger 
automobile exposures by zip code, N.J.A.C. 11:3-46.13(a), requires member insurers to 
file such reports, no less frequently than quarterly.  The rules governing the reporting 
requirements and filing deadlines of all insurers that write private passenger automobile 
insurance, N.J.A.C. 11:3-3A.1 et seq., include the semi-annual reporting of private 
passenger automobile exposures by zip code, including UEZs.  The Department of 
Banking and Insurance (“Department”) is in the process of reviewing these rules and 
intends to propose amendments in the near future.  Specifically, the Department intends 
to repeal the rule that requires the separate submission of the UEZ quarterly in-force 
exposure reports, as it has been determined that the semi-annual reporting of such data by 
zip code pursuant to N.J.A.C. 11:3-3A.1 et seq. provides the Department with sufficient 
UEZ in-force exposure data.  Consequently, the filing of the quarterly reports of the UEZ 
data is no longer necessary.  
 
 The purpose of this Bulletin is to advise member insurers that, consistent with the 
Common Sense Principles for Rulemaking pronounced in Governor Christie’s Executive 
Order No. 2, the Department will not enforce the reporting requirement imposed by 
N.J.A.C. 11:3-46.13(a).  Accordingly, effective immediately, the filing of the UEZ 
quarterly in-force exposure reports is no longer required, as the data within the reports 
required by N.J.A.C. 11:3-3A.1 et seq. to be submitted  semi-annually on January 31 and 
July 31 of each year, with evaluation dates of December 31 and June 30, respectively, is 
sufficient. 
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